Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question:  RSDLG58

Topic:  Territories – Freehold Title

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice:  Additional 

Output: 

Senator Mackay asked:

1.
Have you received any applications from leaseholders on Christmas Island for conversion of their lease to freehold?

2.
Has the community or the Shire of Christmas Island been given information on how they may go about applying for freehold?

Answer:

1.
The summary of applications for conversion to freehold received between the application of the Land Administration Act 1997 (WA)(CI)(CKI) in March 1998 and 12 July 2001 is:

· 70 leaseholds have been converted to freehold title;

· 15 applications currently are with the WA Department of Land Administration for processing of the titles;

· 20 applications are awaiting essential information (such as copies of titles) from financial institutions or the applicant before the conversion process can proceed.

2.
Yes.  A copy of the Territory of Christmas Island Bulletin issued on 1 April 1997, ‘Notice to Holders of Residential Crown Leases’, is attached.
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